
 
 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

  
 
 

October 2025 

Children of Hope Child Development Center 

 Fall Updates and Exciting Events Ahead! 
As temperatures begin to shift in a direction we all enjoy, 

we’re looking forward to spending more time outdoors and 
making the most of the beautiful weather. We’re especially 
excited for our Halloween event at the end of the month—it’s 
always a highlight! 

We currently have a few openings in both our Glider 
Room and Owlet Room. If you know of any families looking for 
a spot, please send them our way—we’d love to welcome them 
into our community. 

We’re also thrilled to welcome Mrs. Baldwin to our staff! 
She will be joining the Glider Room as an assistant to Mrs. 
Gerrish. Mrs. Baldwin is a long-time member of our church 
community and is excited to get to know our pre-k class. Be 
sure to stop in and say hello—we’re so glad to have her on 
board! 
A huge thank you also goes out to Mrs. Angilletta for coming 
out of retirement to lend us a hand these past few weeks. Your 
dedication and support mean so much to us! 

Thank you to all of our wonderful parents and board for 
the support during our first open assessment window. From 
tasty treats to beautiful flowers, your kindness truly helps 
lower stress levels and reminds our staff how appreciated they 
are. We are confident that high-quality learning is happening 
in every classroom each and every day, thanks to our 
passionate and dedicated team of educators. 

We hope you found the recent Parent/Teacher 
Conferences helpful and informative. Our teachers love sharing 
the amazing growth and accomplishments they see in your 
children, as well as providing insight into each child's 
development from an educator’s perspective. 

A quick reminder: Fall Break is upon us! 
There will be no classes from September 29–October 13 as we 
align with the Kyrene School District calendar. We will 
welcome everyone back on October 14, and we can’t wait to 
hear about all the adventures and stories from the break! 

Warmly, 
Mrs. Mueller !"#$%& 

   
 
 
 

#fillyourchildwithhope 

 Hope Happenings:  
 News from Mrs. Mueller’s Office 

Jess ica  Mue l ler  
Preschoo l  D i rector  

Happy Birthday! 

 
 

STAFF BIRTHDAYS  
 

 



 
 

 

  

LUNCH	BUNCH		

	
	

Pick	Up	at	1:00pm:				$15	
Pick	Up	at	2:00pm:				$20	

Will	invoice	via	Brightwheel	weekly	
	

NO	LUNCH	BUNCH	Thursday,	October	23rd	due	to	staff	meeting		
 

Chapel this month: 
 

 
 
 

October 20th -Gliders 
October 21st- Owlets 

October 22nd- Penguins 
 

Chapel starts at 8:30 and 
everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
Don’t forget to wear your 
school shirt on your chapel day! 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Church Events: 
 

October 5th- Packing Naloxone kits 
with Sonoran Prevention Works 

 
October 25th- Oktoberfest 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 

w. www.meetingkidsneeds.com 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

UPCOMING	EVENTS	
Fall Break 

 

 
 

Enjoy the time with your 
children.  All classes resume on 

October 14th 
 

 
Preschool Board Meeting 

 
Monday,  

October 20th, 2025 
6:00 – 7:00pm 

 
 
 
 

 
Scholastic Book orders due: 

October 21st 

 
Butterbraids 

 

 
 

Butterbraids are a tasty pastry that 
comes frozen.  We sell them as a 

fundraiser.  Sales will start October 
19th- Nov. 3rd. Delivery will be 
November 17th at the school.   
_________________________ 

 

Halloween Party 
 

 
 

Our family event will be held on October 30th.  
Parents will stay with their child as the 

teachers will be manning the stations during 
the day.  Students will start the day in our 

classrooms, and the parents will meet us in the 
parking lot for our costume parade that ends 
on the playground. Then you (parents) can 

take them around to games, activities and food 
stations.    

 

 
 
 

Look for signup times from your classroom teachers. 

http://www.meetingkidsneeds.com/


 
 

 

  

 



 
 

 

 
 

Why does everything turn into a power struggle? 
People create power struggles when they feel powerless. With young children, 
power struggles often occur after giving the child a command or when the child is 
tired, hungry or otherwise stressed. Knowledge of child development, connection 
and active calming will help you to lessen power struggles. 
 
Child Development: Before age six, children process information 12 times slower 
than adults. We must slow down our speech and give only one or two commands at 
a time. If we speak at a normal pace and say, “Finish your snack, get your crayons 
and go color in the TV room.” The child may only process bits of information, 
hearing “crayons color the TV.” 
 
Young children cannot conjugate the word “don’t.” When we say, “Don’t touch the 
lamp,” they hear, “Touch the lamp!” They look at you with a smile and touch the 
lamp. We think, “You wicked child, you deliberately defied me,” and enter power 
struggle territory. Instead of using “don’t,” pivot and tell the child what to do. 
“Don’t touch the lamp,” becomes, “Hold my hand (offer your hand) so you can learn 
how to touch delicate things softly.” “Don’t run,” becomes, “Walk slowly like this.” 
 
Children under age seven also lack mature inner speech. Adults use inner speech 
to rehearse choices and outcomes before we act. Instead of inner speech, children 
encode information in pictures. So, we can use pictures to guide children’s behavior 
and avoid power struggles. Use your body as a picture by modeling what you want, 
use your words to help paint pictures of what you want, and put up actual pictures 
that show what to do. Instead of, “Walk in the house,” say, “Walk carefully with 
each foot going like this through the house.” Not only do you get better compliance 
(fewer power struggles), you also build language and literacy. 
 
Finally, the brain is a pattern-seeking device. The more consistent your routines, 
the easier it is for the brain to pick up the pattern. If there is a consistent routine, 
the brain picks up the pattern, the child feels safe, and his neurological resources 
can be used for learning and exploration rather than for protection, and power 
struggles lessen. 
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Please make drop off and pick up times with your child  

NO CELL PHONE ZONES J 

 
SMOKE-FREE ENVIRONMENT 
We at Children of Hope Child Development Center are committed to providing a smoke-free 
environment for children, staff members, and childcare providers. Due to hazards from 
exposure to second-hand smoke and as a recognized Empower childcare facility, it shall be 
the policy of this childcare facility to provide a tobacco-free environment for children, staff 
members, childcare providers, and parents 

___________________________________________________________________________ 
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Like our Facebook 
Page/Follow us on 

Insta!  
 

Also, join our Private Group 
Children of Hope Preschool/ 
Child Development Center of 

Ahwatukee  
 


